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Week of September 19, 2022 

WKHS CONNECTION 

Upcoming Events 

Sept 19: C2 Pipeline begins (see 
pages 4-5 for registration form) 

Sept 19: Testing Center opens 

Sept 28:  High School Baseline 
Data assessment (English Lan-
guage Arts / 2nd period) 

Sept 28: Coffee With the  Princi-
pal 6-7:30 pm, |        Conference 
Room 

Sept 29:  High School Baseline 
Data assessment 
(Mathematics / 3rd period) 

Oct 11, 25: Parent/Teacher 
Confs 4-7 pm 

Oct 12:  PSAT/NMSQT   exam 
(grade 11) 

Oct 12:  Powder Puff Game 

Oct 14: Homecoming Football 
game (Walled Lake Western) 

Oct 15: Homecoming Dance 

Oct 19: Americana Concert 

Oct. 22: Football 1pm @ Mott 

Oct 26: Picture retake day 

Oct 31: Teacher Halloween cos-
tume contest 

Nov. 10 Fall musical, “The Little 
Mermaid” opens. 

 

INSIDE: 

PAGE 2 Athletics / coaching contacts and link to 

schedules 

PAGE 3   Tips for success  

PAGE 7 NEW WSD Athletic Event Spectator 

Guidelines 

PAGES 9-13 Class Fundraising updates 

   Did you miss picture day?  
Looking for a re-do?  

Retakes are Oct. 26.  
Order at:  

www.kaiserstudio.com  
CODE: 22Ketter23 

News in Brief 

WSD Athletic 
Spectator Guide-
lines Updated 

   This week, WSD implemented new 
guidelines and expectations for ath-
letic events spectators. Student safety 
is our top priority and the purpose of 
these updates is to support the safety 
of all spectators at all home events.  
   The guidelines and expectations will 
go into effect immediately.  
  The changes include a prohibition of 
all backpacks, bags, large purses and 
duffle bags larger than 6x4 inches. 
Diaper bags, when accompanied by 
small children are permitted, but are 
subject to search. 
   Footballs, other objects that can be 
thrown, open drinks, and any food, 
are prohibited. Pets are also prohibit-
ed. 
    Middle school-aged students will 
be asked to show an ID and must be 
accompanied by an adult who is 
attending the event and remaining at 
the event for its entirety. The adult is 
responsible for the students who are 
in accompaniment for the duration of 
the event. Middle School students 
will be turned away at the entrance if 
they are not accompanied by an 
adult. Middle School students should 

remain in the immediate proximity of 
their accompanying adult at all times. 
A complete list of the guidelines can 
be found on page 7 of this newsletter.   
 

Kettering Testing 
Retake Center 
Opens Sept 19 
 
  All students have the opportunity to 
retake assessments, in all courses, at 
Kettering. We believe in a Growth 
Mindset and encourage students to 
continue to try to and achieve the 
score they seek to achieve.  
  This is also a good opportunity for 
students to take an assessment after 
or before a planned absence, or after 
an unexpected illness. 
   If your student would like to retake 
an assessment, please encourage 
them to connect with their teacher to 
schedule a time that best fits. Our 
goal is to limit interruptions to 
planned learning, but limited daytime 
opportunities  are available. 
 
TESTING CENTER HOURS (RM 300): 

• Tue/Thr: All Day (closed B lunch) 

• 6:30 am to 7:10 am Tue-Fri 

• 2:30 pm to 3:15 pm Mon-Wed 

• 1:30 pm to 2:15 pm Thr 

All exams must be scheduled in ad-
vance with your students’ teacher. 

New High School 
Baseline Data  
Assessment  
 
  This month, we will begin a new 
method to measure student growth, 
building-wide academic achievement 
and monitor the progress of our 
academic programs.  
   By connecting SAT benchmarks and 
curriculum standards to baseline 
assessments in English Language Arts 
(ELA) and Mathematics we will be 
able to measure overall student 
growth, building-wide, across all 
grades. 
   These assessments will not impact 
any individual student’s ability to 
graduate, but will allow us to better 
calibrate our instruction and assess-
ment strategies and measure student 
growth. These baseline assessments 
will be administered September 28 
(2nd period) and 29 (3rd period) on 
students’ laptops. Please ensure all 
devices are fully charged prior to the 
assessments.  Follow up measure-
ment exams will be in late March, 
2023.  

Congratulations to Mason 
Emmans, our Captain of the 
Week for the week of 9/5/22 



A note from 
the principal  

Contact us: 

Attendance Office: 248-673-6440  |  Main Office: 248-673-1261 

Principal’s office: 248-673-1326     |  Counseling Office: 248-673-1264 

Athletics: 248-674-0113 

High School Teams - WSD Athletics (waterford.k12.mi.us)  

For complete team schedules and information, click below 

    Thank you to everyone who joined us for 
Curriculum Night (9/13)! It was great to 
receive your positive feedback, be back in 
the building and connect parents with 
teachers, face to face.  
    A special shout out goes to Erika 
Hoornaert, our new evening administrative 
technician for her hard work setting up 
Curriculum Night and her friendly face 
greeting our parents as they entered the 
building.  
   Looking ahead to Parent-Teacher Confer-
ences next month, please mark these dates 
down on your calendar: October 11 and 
October 25. In two weeks, we will be 
attaching a sign-up link (via Signup Genius) 
to this newsletter. Our goal is to help 
streamline the scheduling process, reduce 
parent waiting times and make your visit as 
engaging and interruption-free as possible.   
   We have amazing teachers and staff at 
Kettering. Beginning next month, we will be 
asking students to help nominate and rec-
ognize their work, Building Leaders. Each 
week, we will honor a staff member with a 
“Tip of the Cap” by announcing them in 

the newsletter, in PA an-
nouncements, and presenting 
this decorated hardhat.   
  We would love to provide a 
little extra as well, in the form 
of a gift card or something 
similar. If you or your employ-
er/company would like to 
contribute, we will recognize 
the help in our newsletters 
and signage inside the build-

ing. 
   Please be mindful of bus traffic on Bend-
er Ave, at dismissal time. If you are picking 
up your student, please be sure to not 
block the Bender gate.  
   We will soon have a trained, certified 
therapy dog, courtesy of a generous grant 
from LaFontaine Automotive. His name is 
Wilson and he is adorable. 
   Your student is always welcome to pack a 
lunch. Please know we do 
not permit DoorDash or 
Uber Eats. We also ask that 
students please avoid regu-
lar food drop offs from 
friends and family. If you 
have specific concerns or 
questions, please contact 
the main office or an administrator.  
  One last note, we are excited to resume 

our monthly Coffee With the Principal 

meetings this year. They will be the last 

Wednesday of the month, from 6 to 7:30 

pm. Our first meeting will be September 28, 

in our new conference room. We hope you 

consider joining us.  

https://www.waterford.k12.mi.us/wsd-athletics/kettering-high/


Student Success: 

We are dedicated to making your student’s experience the best it can be at 
Waterford Kettering. We look forward to serving your family. Please reach out 
if there is anything you need.  

For a classroom issue, please make sure you and your student begin with 
the classroom teacher. 

For a concern about your student’s overall well-being, begin with their 
counselor. 

        -Ms. Lane (A-E): laner01@wsdmi.org 

        -Ms. Hudson (F-La): hudsoa01@wsdmi.org 

        -Mr. Hembree (Le-Ro): hembrk01@wsdmi.org 

        -Ms. Nicholls (Ru-Z): NichoK02@wsdmi.org.  

For a concern you think the administration can help you with, reach out to 
our team. 

-Ben Harwood, Principal: 248-673-1326 (office) 248-309-1160 (cell) 

Kelly Weber, AP (Grades 10, 11): 248-674-7285  

Lori Taylor, AP (Grades 9, 12): 248-674-0216 

MiSTAR Parent Portal is a great resource for checking your student’s at-
tendance and grades. If you need help setting up your Parent Portal, 
let us know! You will also receive an invitation from Google Class-
room to join your student’s Google Classrooms. This is a great re-
source to getting weekly parent updates. Be sure to accept the invi-
tation when it comes to you! 

Attendance / Tardies: 

Being at school is the best way to ensure student success. Every 
day counts! Please make your best effort to ensure your student 
arrives in plenty of time for first hour, which begins at 7:20. The 
doors open at 7:00 each morning. 

If your student will be absent, make sure you call the attendance 
line and let us know. If your student had a doctor appointment, 
be sure to have them turn in the note from the doctor and the 
absence can be marked as exempt. 

 
Students are also expected to be on time to each class throughout 
the day. It is helpful if you can discuss this with your student prior 
to the start of the school year. Attendance calls will go out when 
students are tardy or absent. You can check MiSTAR Parent Portal 
to verify the specific hours your student was marked absent or 
tardy. 

Attendance Line: 248-673-6440 

Dress Code: 

 
Students are expected to dress in a manner that is not 
disruptive to the educational process. Students may not 
wear anything that references drugs, alcohol, sex or 
violence. If a student is wearing an item that is deemed 
inappropriate, they may be asked to change their 
clothes or cover up any inappropriate item. 

Electronic Devices: 

We are so excited that each student will be issued a 
Chromebook this year on the first day of school to use 
for schoolwork! Please make sure your student charges 
their device fully each night and brings it each day. Stu-
dents will be able to use their Chromebooks for aca-
demic purposes. Watch for the handbook regarding 
these devices. 

 
Cell phones / earbuds / other electronic communication 
devices will not be permitted in the classroom. Each 
classroom will be equipped with a holder for cell phones 
and students are expected to put them in there as they 
enter the classroom. 

 
Districtwide, students are prohibited from using or pos-
sessing active (i.e., turned on) electronic communication 
devices in restrooms, locker rooms, offices, and other 
locations where students and staff have a reasonable 
expectation of privacy. 
 

Backpacks / Jackets: 

 
Districtwide, students are expected to keep their back-
packs and jackets in their lockers throughout the school 
day. This includes letterjackets. Sometimes classrooms 
may be cool. We suggest students keep an extra sweat-
shirt in their locker for this reason. 

Code of Conduct: 

Students are expected to follow the Waterford School 
District Code of Conduct at all times when they are on 
school property, at school events, or traveling to and 
from school. 

Waterford Kettering 2022-23 Parent Information 

mailto:NichoK02@wsdmi.org






DONORS NEEDED: 

Support our    

Captains of the 

Week 

We are excited to recognize and 
reward achievement inside and 
outside of the classroom — and 
we are asking for your help.  

Every day, our teachers nomi-
nate students to be our Captains 
of the Week.  

These nominees are entered in-
to a weekly prize drawing, where 
our honoree is selected every 
Friday.  

If you or your business/company 
would like to help sponsor or  
recognize these outstanding   
students, please contact the 
main office to see how you can 
help. No gift or coupon is too 
small. 

We’d love to give you a shout 
out in our newsletters!  

Thank you! 
















